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Bill Number: HB2328 Patron: Simonds 
Bill Title: Admission to bail; pregnant persons or persons who have recently given birth.  

 

 Bill Summary:   Requires the court to consider whether a person is currently pregnant or has recently given 

birth and is currently nursing such child when determining whether such person shall be admitted to bail. The 

bill provides that if the judicial officer does not admit a person who has recently given birth and is currently 

nursing such child to bail, such person shall be transferred to and held in the local correctional facility closest 

to the child. Such facility shall be reimbursed from the jurisdiction where the offense occurred for any medical 

expenses incurred during such person’s confinement.  

Budget Amendment Necessary: No Items Impacted: N/A 
Explanation: N/A 

 

 Fiscal Summary:  According to the Compensation Board, this bill is not expected to have a fiscal impact on 

agency operations. The fiscal impact this bill may have on local and regional jails, as well as local governments, 

is not known at this time. 

 

Fiscal Analysis:  None required 

 

Other:   None 

 


